Village of Aurora Board of Trustees August 10, 2018 Work Session Minutes  
The meeting was held at the Aurora Firehouse Meeting Room at 9:00 am

Present:  Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Trustees Grace Bates, Matt Bianconi, Alan Ominsky, and Kit Van Orman

Others Present:  Village Clerk Ann Balloni and Village Engineer Ken Teter

Call to Order:  Mayor Bennett called the work session to order at 9:45 am

Mr. Teter discussed possible water plant locations taking into consideration topography, relative vicinity to the Village, length for intake pipes into Cayuga Lake and depth of the lake.  Mr. Teter noted that the depth, to access below the thermocline, should be at least 70’, but advised that 100’-150’ is better given the potential for unforeseen, future changes to the lake.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Teter added that the cost for a new water plant is variable depending on where the plant is located. Whether the county or village takes on a new plant, or we connect to an existing source, the cost will depend on the number of customers.  

Mr. Teter advised that the Board decide on their preferred location by the end of the month with the understanding that, as the review continues, they can change their mind.  The deadline is to initiate the funding request process and have a ranking from the EFC by November.  The immediate goal is to receive support from the County for the Board’s decision.

Mr. Teter stressed that this is the most important decision of this Board’s tenure and the mayor and trustees acknowledged their responsibility.

Adjournment:  On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 11:20 am
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni
Village Clerk



